
  

Donor Update ~ Summer/Fall 2025 
 

Dear Friends of the Club, 

 

In this issue, we’re bringing you summer highlights and a look into the school year to come. Fall weather is around the 

corner as well as a fun line up of great community events. Mark your calendars and we hope to see you there! We also 

have a recap of our Wine on the Water dinner series that concluded in June–but no worries if you missed out, we have 

other upcoming events for you to plan for. Lastly, we are thrilled to introduce you to a new team member. Spoiler alert: 

they're already making big waves. 

 

Thank you, as always, for your support. Whether you’re a donor, volunteer, partner, or all of the above, you help us create 

a space where every child can thrive.  

 

Mindy Carbajal, CEO 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
The Best Summer EVER! 

We finished up summer camp at three sites, and wow, we had a GREAT time. Campers participated in all day 

fun in Kings Beach, Truckee, and at the Duffield Youth Program in Incline Village. In total, across all three 

sites, BGCNLT had 985 participants registered in summer camps with an average of 373 attending daily. 

Specialty camps were offered at all sites and focused on aviation, sports, art, mountain biking, Lego Robotics, 

dance, and more.  

 

Our Teen Center was bursting at the seams in Kings Beach with 69 participants who had fun at local beaches, at 

Teen Takeovers in the Club, and on exciting field trips in and out of the basin. A group of 10 teens finished off 

the summer with a 3 day, 2 night backpacking trip. For many participants, it was their first time on the trail and 

they are now officially hooked! 

 

Two summer shows produced by Great Futures Productions wowed audiences–after only two weeks of 

rehearsing. Younger campers participated in Cinderella Jr. and our teen members put on Bye Bye Birdie.  

 

       
 

We strive to provide every youth and teen who needs it with a high quality, fun, safe, and memorable 

experience at the Club. We achieved that and more this past summer with the help of the following partners: 

 

North Tahoe Public Utility District 

Placer County Sheriff 

California Highway Patrol 

North Tahoe Fire Protection District 

 

Lahontan Community Foundation Fund through the 

Tahoe Community Foundation  

Vail Resorts Epic Promise and Northstar California 

Tahoe Truckee Unified School District 

Washoe County School District

 

Thank you for your continued support of local youth and teens! 
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Fall Programming 

  
Before and afterschool programs have begun at all sites and we are looking forward to a fun school year with 

our Club members. For updated information on before and afterschool Club programs as well as specialty 

programming like sports leagues and winter sports sign ups, please visit our website at www.bgcnlt.org. There 

are also some amazing family events coming up that you don’t want to miss. Mark your calendars for the 

upcoming dates~they’ll be here before you know it! 

 

October 24: Harvest Fest at the Kings Beach Clubhouse is full of spooky Halloween fun. Join the Club for a 

haunted house, costume contest, glow room, and more! Entry is FREE for all community members~there are 

additional fees for the haunted house and food.  

 

November 20: In partnership with the Ritz Carlton, BGCNLT hosts a delicious Thanksgiving Dinner at the 

Kings Beach Clubhouse. Club members from all sites are welcome to this FREE dinner.  

 

December 5: Join us for the annual Holiday Tree Lighting, hosted in partnership with the North Tahoe Public 

Utility District at the North Tahoe Event Center. Enjoy warm soup, holiday crafts, cheerful music, and get your 

chance to take a picture with Santa himself! 

___________________________________________________________________ 

Wine on the Water~ Wine Dinners 2025 

Over the Spring and Summer months, the Boys & Girls Club of North 

Lake Tahoe hosted a series of unforgettable evenings —three exclusive 

Wine on the Water dinners brought together fine wine, delicious food, 

and a spirit of giving, all in support of local youth. 

Each dinner was held at a unique and stunning location: the elegant 

Ritz-Carlton Lakeside, the locally beloved Sage Leaf restaurant, and the 

stylish and intimate Blind Fox. Guests were treated to delicious wines, 

cocktails and delectable gourmet food and bites. Most importantly, each 

guest had the chance to hear inspiring stories from Club members and 

staff about the impact of the Club’s programs. 

The support generated through Wine on the Water wine dinners will 

directly benefit local kids and teens who attend programs at our four 

sites across the region.  

We are deeply grateful to everyone who attended and contributed to the 

success of this event. A special thank-you goes out to our generous 

sponsors and hosts, whose support made these evenings possible.  

Wine Dinner Hosts: Alexis Tosti; Sherry & Wes Covell 

Sage Leaf Dinner Sponsors:  Britney Bladel-State Farm, Greg Righellis-Tahoe Mountain Reality 

The Ritz Carlton Dinner Sponsors - Plumas Bank; Greg Righellis-Tahoe Mountain Reality, Beth Frkovich, 

Micah Jacobson & Kristen Frino.   

Blind Fox Dinner Sponsors - Beth Pascalli Hirsh & Alpenhoff Management.  

With your help, we raised our glasses—and our impact.  

                              
 
Save the date for Sunday June 21, 2026, for the 2026 Wine on the Water Tasting Event at the North Tahoe 

Event Center! 

http://www.bgcnlt.org/
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Thank you Incline Wine+Food! 

 
This past weekend, over 300 guests attended Incline Wine+Food, whose auction 

and raffle benefitted the Boys & Girls Club of North Lake Tahoe. It was an 

incredible day on the North Shore of Lake Tahoe. Thank you to Incline 

Wine+Food participants, organizers, sponsors, and donors who helped make 

this event one to remember! Sign up to receive information on next year’s event 

at inclinewineandfood.com. 

___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Welcome Siobahn Fenton ~ BGCNLT’s Director of Donor and Community 

Engagement 
 

BGCNLT is excited to welcome Siobahn Fenton to our Resource 

Development Team alongside Stephany Arroyo, Director of Fund 

Development and Mel Flaming, Marketing & Development Coordinator.  

 

Siobhan brings a deep commitment to youth development, equity and 

community building, along with a proven track record of strategic 

fundraising and partnership development. With years of experience 

advancing social equity initiatives, she has successfully led major donor 

campaigns, cultivated community relationships, and championed causes 

that create lasting impact for underserved youth and families. 

  

As the Director of Donor & Community Engagement, Siobhan will lead 

efforts to grow the Club’s philanthropic reach, build meaningful 

relationships with supporters, and amplify the voices and stories of our 

members throughout North Lake Tahoe and Truckee. She is passionate about creating spaces where all kids feel 

seen, supported, and inspired to reach their full potential. Siobhan is an avid reader, song writer, and soil carbon 

sequestration enthusiast. She lives in Kings Beach with her husband, son, and rescue pup Gin Rickey.  

  

Please join us in giving Siobhan a warm welcome! We are excited for the future of the Club under her 

leadership and look forward to the powerful connections she’ll help foster in our community. 

________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Donor Appreciation Corner 

We are thrilled to welcome our new donors to the Boys & Girls Club of North Lake Tahoe family this quarter, 

and we thank them for choosing to invest in local kids. Your generosity helps us open doors of opportunity for 

local youth and strengthen the fabric of our community.

Siddarth Anand 

Liam Avenir 

Stephanie Bright 

Gonzalo Cordova-Rosas 

Jack Cornick CFC 

Salem Eways 

Siobhan &  Michael Fenton 

Daniel Fraiman 

Tanya & Ben Fuller 

Kim Gladney 

Ian Casey Foundation  

Elliot Kowalski 

Erin LeFevers 

Ben Nelson 

Bryce Pressentin 

Brett Rawlings 

Anna Rozin 

Dan Schoenburg 

Aaron Slavens 

Danielle Spurgeon 
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Volunteer Opportunities 
 

Are you looking for a way to give back? Get involved? Meet some amazing locals and kids? We have some 

exciting opportunities coming up in the next few months for anyone interested in giving one the greatest gifts 

there is: your time.  

 

BGCNLT is looking for people to help in the following areas: 

 

● Futsal (Indoor Soccer) League Coaches and Referees. The season runs from November through 

December. All games take place at the Kings Beach Clubhouse gymnasium in afterschool hours.  

● Basketball Coaches for a full league that runs from January through March. Games and practices will 

be determined in December and can take place in Kings Beach, Incline Village, and Tahoe City.  

● Basketball Referees for co-ed games at the Kings Beach Clubhouse. Dates and times vary but are all 

held during weekdays at the Boys & Girls Club of North Lake Tahoe’s gymnasium in Kings Beach. 

● Chaperones and helpers for the Club’s Powder Hounds ski programs. Dates and times vary and do 

include some weekends.  
 

All BGCNLT volunteers must undergo a full background check and training. If you have any interest in these areas or 

have any questions about volunteering, please contact Katie Geiser, Director of Administration at kgeiser@bgcnlt.org.  

___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Upcoming BGCNLT Dates 

 

● October 6-11: Incline Schools Fall Break-Club is open for all day programming 

● October 24: Harvest Fest Community Event at Kings Beach Clubhouse 

● November 20: Thanksgiving Community Event in partnership with the Ritz Carlton Lake Tahoe-at the 

KB Clubhouse 

● December 5: Holiday Tree Lighting Community Event in partnership with NTPUD-North Tahoe Event 

Center in Kings Beach 

● December 22-23: Club is open in Kings Beach for all day holiday programming 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BGCNLT 

Administrative Office Physical Address: 8125 Steelhead Ave. ~ Mailing: PO Box 1617 

Kings Beach, CA 96143 

530.582.3760   www.bgcnlt.org 

mailto:kgeiser@bgcnlt.org

